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Dear Mr. Lopez, Ms. Devlin, and Members of the Stanislaus County Board of 
Supervisors, 

Doctors Medical Center of Modesto, Inc., dba Emanuel Medical Center ("EMC") 
hereby gives notice, pursuant to California Health and Safety Code Section 
1255.25, of its intent to close cardiovascular surgery services at Emanuel Medical 
Center on December 31,2017. Concurrent with this notice, we are posting notice 
of this service closure and other public information as detailed in Section 1255.25 
at the entrance ofEMC. A copy of the posted notice is attached. 
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Doctors Medical Center of Modesto, Inc. and Emanuel Medical Center are 
committed to working closely with all appropriate regulatory and government 
agencies and elected representatives to ensure a smooth transition and continuity 
of care for residents in the greater Turlock area. We appreciate any guidance and 
support you can provide us in this endeavor, leading up to the closure of 
cardiovascular surgery services at EMC. 

With this notice, we are also submitting the required licensing application 
demonstrating our intent to continue to operate as a designated STEM! receiving 
center, with interventional cardiology capabilities, to include elective 
Percutaneous Coronary Interventions (PCI). 

Thank you for your assistance and support in this process. If you have any 
questions or concerns, please call me at (209) 664-5090. 

Sincerely, 
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Public Notice 
Notice of Closure of Cardiovascular Surgery Services 

Pursuant to California Health and Safety Code Section 1255.25 

Doctors Medical Center of Modesto, Inc., dba Emanuel Medical Center ("EMC'') 
will be closing cardiovascular surgery services, on December 31, 2017. This 
service closure will involve no beds on EMC's license. No employee positions 
are being eliminated as a result of the service closure. 

Cardiovascular surgery services are available at the following hospitals in the 
community: 

Doctors Medical Center - Modesto 
1441 Florida Avenue 
Modesto, CA 95350 
(209) 578-1211 
Offers comparable cardiovascular surgery services 

Memorial Medical Center 
1700 Coffee Road 
Modesto, CA 95355 
(209) 526-4500 
Offers comparable cardiovascular surgery services 

Fresno Heart & Surgical Hospital 
15 E Audubon Dr. 
Fresno, CA 93720 
(559) 443-8000 
Offers comparable cardiovascular surgery services 

Each of these facilities provides services to Medi-Cal and/or Medicare patients. 

Please direct comments regarding this closure to: 

Sue Micheletti, Chief Executive Officer 
Emanuel Medical Center 
825 Delbon Ave. 
Turlock, CA 95382 
(209) 664-5090 

Ronald Rittenmeyer, Chief Executive Officer 
Tenet Healthcare Corporation (parent entity) 
1445 Ross Avenue 
Dallas, TX 75202 
( 469) 893-2000 
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